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STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 18TH MAY 2009, AT THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON, COMMENCED AT 8.20pm.  
	Councillors Present:
	Ken Norman (Chair), Vic Belcher, Janice Dyer, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, John Hanks, Andrew Henderson, Jeremy Needle, David Weighell.

	Present:
	PCSO Chris Jones and the Head of Chipping Norton Police Station.

	Public:
	1

	Clerk:
	

	Also present:
	David Monk (Playing Fields Committee) for item 7.


	AGENDA ITEM
	ISSUES DISCUSSED

	5.
	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN, VICE CHAIRMAN AND PRINCIPLE OFFICER OF THE PARISH.

It was proposed by Cllr Weighell and seconded by Cllr Hanks and resolved by all, that Ken Norman be elected Chairman for a further year. Ken Norman agreed and signed the Declaration of Acceptance of office.

RESOLVED: 

 THAT, Ken Norman should be re-elected as chairman of the parish council.

No Vice Chairman was nominated.



	6.
	CLERK’S REPLACEMENT.

The Chair welcomed Claire Poulton, as the new clerk.  He informed the Parish Council (PC) that Claire would start in post at the beginning of June 2009.

	7.
	PUBLIC SESSION.

I. In the previous year, the PC voted that the public could talk outside a public session, although this would be at the Chairman’s discretion. 

Discussion was held around whether this should be continued this year. 

A vote was taken with 8 in favour and 1 against. 

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the public should be allowed to talk in Parish Council meetings outside the public session, at the Chairman’s discretion.
II. Cllr Dyer informed the PC that she had been approached about a conifer at 19, Church Lane, which extends onto the public area outside no. 22.  A request had been made for the removal of this tree by the PC.  Cllr Henderson informed the PC, that this was not council land, as the properties extend to the verge.  
RESOLVED:

 THAT, Cllr Dyer should inform the owners of the property that the removal of the tree was their responsibility.

	8. 
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

No apologies were received.



	9.
	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING OF THE LAST MEETING.

 The minutes of the last meeting were presented. 

Matters arising: 

· The rubbish on the land between Dorn Close and Holliers Crescent had been cleared.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, Cllr Henderson would approach the inhabitants in Holliers Crescent with the Horsebox adjoining their property, about rubbish in the vicinity.  

· The chair has completed the job description and contract for the post of Clerk.  Claire Poulton is to sign the contract.

· Sue Lawrie has paid £54 for her computer.   

· Cllr Hanks informed the PC that Phillip Fleming of Steeple Barton Abbey, does not want a photo of the Abbey and Lake on the web site for security reasons.  It was suggested the following photos should be added.

· Cricket Pavilion.

· Village Shop.

· Bowling Green.

· Local Police Officer.

Cllr Hanks expressed an opinion that he approved of the new format for the minutes and that he recommended that this format should continue.

RESOLVED: 

 THAT, the minutes of the meeting held on 20th April 09 were agreed and signed as an accurate record. 

	10.
	CRIME AND DISORDER

PCSO Chris Jones (PCSO CJ) introduced the new head of Chipping Norton Police Station.

PCSO CJ presented the PC with a report.

Local issues:

· The NAG resident’s survey last year, indicated the following criteria were the major issues.

· Anti social behaviour

· Parking.

· Speeding.

The same criteria had been selected for this year.

· Anti social behaviour.  A group of children have been ‘knocking’ around the village for the last 18 months.  PCSO CJ has been working with the parents and grandparents to try and resolve issues.

· Speeding.  PCSO CJ has been working on 3 speeding areas.  

· At the cross roads 5% of cars (7/134) were exceeding 34mph.

· On the hill at Westcote Barton on the entrance to the village, 21% were travelling at over 34mph.

· On North Street 21% were travelling over 34mph.

Wider issues:

· Chipping Norton Police Station.  From 1st June the police station will change from being a part time station to being open 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  This should improve the response time.

· There have been 64 reported crimes in the area in the last 6 months.  These were mainly thefts from outbuildings.

· Neighbourhood Watch.  There is funding available from WODC for Neighbourhood Watch signs for more vulnerable places. The chair mentioned the absence of a coordinator in the upper part of South Street.  
Cllr Hanks thanked PCSO CJ for his work and ‘presence’.
RESOLVED:

 THAT, as Claire Poulton already has a Neigbourhood Watch scheme set up at the bottom of South Street, the chair will ask the property owners at the top of South Street, whether they would be interested in joining.

	11.
	YOUTH AND CHILDREN’S FACILITIES.

David Monk informed the PC that the village had not been successful in its funding bid to OCC for play equipment.

The criterion for the bid was ‘Creative ideas for using space and the environment’.

The ideas from the children at the school had been sought and incorporated into the design.

Trevor Stewart (the creator of the present play equipment) had drawn up a design which incorporated the children’s ideas.  The design included a water feature, rocks, tree trunks and sand with lots of landscaping and climbing frames, slides, a zip wire, climbing walls, small caves, a picnic area, planting and a seating area.

32 applications were submitted to OCC, 11 projects were funded.

David Monk will apply for a further £2000 in the late summer to help develop the concept with the help of a landscape architect and will then resubmit the improved bid in phase 2 of the funding next year.

	12.
	ALLOTMENTS.

Cllr Belcher informed the PC that a strimmer has been purchased.  Westcote Barton PC have contributed £120 (50%) towards the costs.

Allotment holders have been invited to an inaugural meeting of the Allotment Society on Wednesday 27th May 2009.

It was recognised that much work has been done by the new plot holders. 

	13.
	WEB SITE.

The chair is in the process of talking to the web designers.

	14.
	STREET LIGHTING.

Cllr Dyer informed the PC that the proposals to turn off the lights at specific times, was not a high priority in OCC.

PCSO CJ was asked for his reaction.  He informed the PC that there are specific areas he would like well lit, due to anti social behaviour, but if the switch off times were as specified- midnight until 4am, he was happy with the idea.  



	15.
	TRAFFIC CALMING.

The PC was informed by The Chairman that the ‘Give way’ sign for the Kiddington Road has been lost from the Highways stall and so they have ordered a new one.

Cllr Belcher asked PCSO CJ if he could do a speed check on South Street at school pick up and drop off times.  PCSO CJ agreed to do this and said he would take numbers and talk to any offenders.

PCSO CJ informed the PC that he had done a check on children and seat belts at the school during the previous week.

Cllr Dyer discussed the junction at the cross roads following an incident with a white van.  The mirror can cause confusion.  Notices warning people about the junction were suggested.  PCSO CJ suggested that the PC invite the Highways Agency to come and discuss the matter.

RESOLVED:

 THAT, the chair would chase the invoice for £3,000 for the Power points.
RESOLVED:

 THAT, the chair would approach the Highways Agency and ask them to come and discuss possible changes that could be made at the cross roads to ease the problem for cars trying to pull out from Kiddington Hill.

	16.
	REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS.

As Cllr Hudspath was unable to attend, this item was deferred until next month. 



	17.
	REPORTS

I. SCHOOL GOVERNORS.

The chair informed the PC that a meeting on ‘Local Primary School Review’ is to take place on 11/6 and asked Cllr Henderson if he could attend.  

Cllr Henderson further discussed the issues raised at the April meeting and said that the County Council were responsible for decisions on numbers of children admitted to the school.

Concern was raised that children moving to the village could not get a place at the school, if they had a child in year 4, due to over capacity.

On a previous OFSTED report the school was described as ‘satisfactory’.  In the latest report the school was described as ‘good’.  The comments in the report were very well received by the school.

RESOLVED:

 THAT, the chair should write to Cllr Hudspath expressing concern about parents new to the area, being turned away from the local school. 
II. HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS AND VERGES.

The chair reported that a pot hole outside the Sports and Social Club had been shown to him. 
III. TRANSPORT

Cllr Dyer reported that the Dial a Ride Bus (for those with a movement impairment), was no longer available for residents in Middle Barton, on the Bicester Route.

	18.
	FINANCE.

I. DONATION TO PRE SCHOOL.  

The first instalment of £5,000 has already been paid.

The second instalment of a further £5,000 should wait until the second precept has been paid in Oct and work has started on site.

The Pre school is at this time, slightly short of their target for the new building.

RESOLVED:

 THAT, the second instalment of a donation of £5,000 to pre school should be delayed until after the second precept has been paid in October and work has started on site.

II. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT. 

Members were presented with the accounts for payment, a copy of which forms Appendix A of these minutes. 

The Playing Fields committee requested £3,800 for the playing fields footpath.  The PC will contribute £950.

An invoice from the Farming and Wildlife Advisory Group was not approved.

RESOLVED: THAT, the accounts presented in Appendix A, totalling £1,799.20  are paid. 

III. MAINTENANCE OF SCHOOL POOL.

A request for £4,500 towards the maintenance of the school pool has been received from Lynne Barnes (the school head teacher).

Cllr Henderson informed the PC that there are likely to be major expenses on the pool in the near future.

The chair pointed out that the PC could not provide the full £4,500.

RESOLVED: 

THAT, the chair would invite the Head Teacher to the next full meeting of the PC, to ask how the pool will be funded in future years, how the full £4,500 will be found and what the contribution is likely to be from the Friends of Middle Barton school (FOMBS).

RESOLVED: 

THAT, the chair would invite the chairman of FOMBS to the next full meeting of the PC, to ask about how FOMBS may contribute to the funding for the pool.

IV. FIANCIAL ACTIONS.

An Allotment a/c needs to be opened.

£3,000 for the power points needs to be transferred from the reserve a/c to the current a/c.

£5,000 for the pre school needs to be transferred from the reserve a/c to the current a/c.

A total of £10,000 will therefore be transferred from the reserve a/c to the current a/c.

RESOLVED: 

THAT, the chair will open an allotment account.

RESOLVED: 

THAT, the chair will obtain the signatories and arrange the transfer transaction of £10,000 from the reserve a/c to the current a/c .

	19.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

I. Cllr Deanne Gardener informed the PC that skips used to be strategically placed in the village once a month for use by villagers and requested that one should be ordered now for a spring clean.  Cllr Henderson pointed out that this was stopped because the PC had to take responsibility for the contents of the skip and they could not do this. The PC was informed that villagers could ring the council and have 3 large items plus 12 sacks of rubbish removed from their property each year.  The PC was informed by Cllr Needle that WODC are changing the bin system next year.

RESOLVED: 

THAT, the council would not be in a position to order a skip.  

II. Cllr Weighell informed the PC that they had sponsored a tree (flowering crab) for the avenue of trees leading from the road to the Sports and Social Club.  He requested that the chair should attend the planting ceremony on Saturday 23rd May.

RESOLVED: 

THAT, the chair would attend the planting ceremony.
III. Cllr Hanks expressed concern at the state of the accounts.  He informed the PC that there seemed to be no expenditure statements.  He also informed them that the PC needs to be very careful with donations this year as only £7,000 is available and £5,000 has already been allocated to Pre- school.
RESOLVED: 

THAT, the chair would request from Sue Lawrie a schedule of payments and audited accounts'
IV. Sue Lawrie (the previous clerk) has given the chair boxes of documentation belonging to the PC.  It was suggested that the school be asked if these could be stored upstairs in the school house with the archives stored by the history society.  Cllr Hanks informed the committee that documents needed to be kept for 12 years, before they could be destroyed.  It was suggested that the documents of the PC are historical documents, and therefore maybe they should be stored with those of the history society.  

RESOLVED: 

THAT, the chair would approach the school and History Society and ask them about storage of documents.

	20.
	DATE AND LOCATION OF NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting was confirmed as Monday 15th June 09 at the Alice Marshall Hall starting at 8pm There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.25pm. 
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